BLACK KNIGHT WRESTLING CLUB BOARD MEETING AGENDA

November 13, 2024

- Welcome Members Present: Jacquelyn Pfursich (President), Josh Parmer (Vice President) Kristy Beckman(Treasurer), Kristy Thompson(Secretary), Lawrence Beckman, Bob Biddle, Chris Vargas, Danielle Deck, Matt Deck & Kevin Collier
- -The meeting was called to order by President Jackie Pfursich at 8:02pm.
- -The meeting proceeded according to the agenda set by the President.

II. Coach & Liaison Reports

- A. Girls -Between MS and HS there is 31 girls signed up. There are 3 paid coaches and youth has 5 girls coaches.
- B. Youth -161 boys/girls registered. Approximately \$14k between registration fees and fundraiser buyout. Kids have been assigned to rooms and TeamSnap is up and running. Open mats have been full 40+ kids. Potentially next year separate the open mats for a "tryout" type thing. All clearances except one or two are in and there are 16 coaches. No one has inquired about reimbursement for coaching. Next year maybe have a early registration and make it at a discounted cost.
- C. Junior High -Certs were today and first practice will be this Friday. 63 have signed up.
- D. Senior High -practice Friday and Saturday then full time starting next week. Looking into possibly a transition to TeamSnap for JH & HS. We have a very young team 30 registered and 5 Seniors. First duel meet December 9, which is also youth night. Coaches are Mack, Beckman, Lipperfido and sometimes Goodman.

III. Treasurer's Report - to be provided at the meeting

A. Account Balance - \$23,597.17 October statement show \$11,000 for deposits and \$2000 for sponsorship checks.

IV. Current Projects

- A. Website updates continues Jesse is checking on updates from last year including, stats, champs, qualifiers, medalists, etc.
- B. DJ the person we have been using is \$300 per match and somewhat unreliable to get music correct. We need to check check who the AV to see who the contact is and if we cannot find a HS kid to do it do we know a parent or wrestler?
- C. Program the transition has been very difficult. Jim Lefevre had the software so it was easy to transfer to the printer. Still trying to find someone to take over. Also tryin to get the old sheets so we can just

modify the additions as far as state qualifiers, district champs, etc. Shout outs due November 29.

V. FUNDRAISING

A. FUNDRAISING

- 1. Raffle Tickets Approx \$2500 from registration has been collected. We usually purchase 6000 tickets and the raffle date will be March 12, 2025
- 2. Program Booklet update
- 3. Sectional Bracket Sponsor ongoing
- 4. Regional Qualifier We locked down the space for the qualifier and coaches room.
- 5. Sell old singlets revisit this maybe for January
- 6. Launch A Thon- HS Boys Dec. 4th, JH Boys Dec. 12th, Girls Dec. 5
- 7. Lancaster Cupcake Fundraiser Jan. 26 Feb. 9th
- 8. Rudis Will make us some money. The link has been reopened for 24 hours.
- 9. Look into cost of buying extra 50ish long sleeve shirts that Matt Deck puts together to sell at Danielles table. Other future items to think about is a foam finger with "three" up. Also go through storage to see what else we have to sell.
- 10. Instead of launch-a-thon get more information from Bob Biddle about similar fundraiser and Danielle Deck (MyWrestler) which may be more lucrative for us.

VI. NEW/UNFINISHED BUSINESS

- A. Parent Social 2024 plan possibly individual event each for HS, JH and youth more of a team bonding and and parent bonding.
- B. Media Day look into for next season
- C. Ice maker @ the Barn
- D. New filter for water fountain @ Barn
- E. Instagram Jesse making us a wrestling Insta. maybe Maddie Houck can post for HS and get a Youth parent to post for them.
- F. Stream matches Contact Luke Dryer on how to get matches streamed.

G. Banners - Mike Rush is taking charge of getting this handled.

Next Meeting Date December 16th, 2024 at 8:00pm

All meeting dates at hempfieldwrestling.com and 8:00pm - Jan 6, Feb 5, Mar 12, Apr 9, May 7 $\,$